


















Campbelltown rate rise a farce

Liberal Democrats
10/02/2014 6:00:15 AM

“Campbelltown Council’s special rate variation consultation process has been a farce”, according to Councilor Clinton Mead, the Liberal Democrat Mayor of Campbelltown.

“The only option presented to the community was the rate rise, and the literature mailed to residents at ratepayer expense only presented that point of view.”

“In addition, the telephone survey was one sided and biased, insisting a rate rise would make Campbelltown ‘a better place to live’, before asking the ratepayer whether they 

supported the special rate variation.”

Cr Mead has used his mayoral minute to document the bias in the consultation process. He will present it to the Council meeting on Tuesday 11th February, and it is currently part 

of the agenda on the council’s website. 

Agenda: http://www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au/CouncilMeeting11February2013

Mayoral Minute: http://www.campbelltown.nsw.gov.au/Assets/9109/1/MM140211.pdf

Cr Mead said, “It’s quite clear to anyone who looks at the literature and survey report that this was designed as a ratepayer funded propaganda exercise, not a proper consultation 

with the people of Campbelltown.”

In October Cr Mead sought to amend the proposed consultation process by including a second option that didn’t involve a rate rise. This was defeated 13-1. Mr Mead said the only 

conclusion is that“both the Labor and Liberal party councilors have decided that they don’t want the community to even hear about another option.”

“Despite the one sided nature of consultation, the mean level of support on a scale of not at all supportive (1) to very supportive (5) was 3.19, which is only slightly above average. 

I suspect an unbiased survey may have delivered a different picture.”

“Indeed, of the 53 submissions council received, 42 were in opposition to the proposal.”

Cr Mead believes Council is spending too much of ratepayers money already. 

"There is plenty of money in the budget for infrastructure maintenance, but Council has been neglecting it. Instead it’s been extending itself into a variety of non-core areas where it 

is not providing ratepayers value for money. We don’t need a rate rise, we need to review and refocus.”

As part of the rate rise, a review is being conducted before the 2015/2016 budget. Whilst Cr Mead welcomes this, he believes the review should have been completed before the 

rate rise was proposed, not after. 

He said “I’m skeptical about how much a review in the middle of a state election and a year before the Council election will achieve, particular after the ratepayers have already 

bailed Council out”.

Cr Mead said, “Considering the farce that this process has been, I believe Council has no mandate to continue with this rate rise, and I will be encouraging my fellow councilors to 

oppose it on Tuesday night”.
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Comment: 

Cr Clinton Mead 0402 693062

Senator-elect David Leyonhjelm  0418 461431
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